
 
“The disciples were first called Christians in Antioch” (Acts 11: 26) 
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Prot. no.: 145/2025 
 
Palm Sunday 
April 13, 2025 
 

To be read from the pulpit and printed in the bulletin. 
 
Venerable Hierarchs, Reverend Clergy and Christ-loving Faithful of this Archdiocese, 
 
Greetings to you and your families on this Great Feast of the Church. As we complete the forty-
day fast and prepare to enter into the most solemn week of the Church year, we pause this 
weekend to celebrate the raising of Lazarus and our Lord’s triumphant and radiant entry into the 
holy city of Jerusalem.  
 
Today, as we celebrate this feast, we also take time to remember our beloved Mother Church, 
headed by our Father in Christ, His Beatitude Patriarch JOHN X. For more than a decade, the 
lands of the Patriarchate have endured immense hardship, marked by war, displacement, 
economic collapse, and social instability. In recent months, these trials have deepened, and the 
remaining Christian communities throughout the region continue to experience heightened 
vulnerability, uncertainty, and fear. Let us fervently pray for His Beatitude, the hierarchs, clergy, 
and all the faithful of the entire region as they endure ongoing suffering with steadfastness and 
faith. 

Each year on this special day, we appeal to you—the faithful of our God-protected 
Archdiocese—for an offering of love to be sent to His Beatitude from his spiritual children 
across North America. Amid the ongoing difficulties, His Beatitude is burdened with the sacred 
responsibility of sustaining the life and witness of the Church in conditions of great instability. 
Our spiritual brothers and sisters are in need—many are hungry, without heat, and lacking 
opportunities for work. While we lift them up in prayer, let us also offer material support as an 
expression of solidarity and love. 

Wishing you a prayerful Holy Week and a most joyous and radiant Pascha, I remain, 

Yours in Christ, 
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